
DeKalb County Government

Legislation Text

Manuel J. Maloof Center
1300 Commerce Drive

Decatur, Georgia 30030

Public Hearing:  YES ☐     NO ☒ Department: Public Works - Roads & Drainage

SUBJECT:
Commission District(s): All

Request for Additional Funding from the Georgia Department of Transportation (GDOT) for the FY2017 Local
Maintenance and Improvement Grant Program.  Approximate cost to the county $43,000.00 Operating Budget

Information Contact: Peggy V. Allen

Phone Number: (404) 294-2878

PURPOSE:
To support submitting a request to the Georgia DOT for State funding in the FY2017 Local Maintenance and
Improvement Grant Program (Off System Safety Program); and

To authorize the Chief Executive Officer to execute the necessary documents for this program.

NEED/IMPACT:
Off-System roads account for approximately 45% of the motor vehicle fatalities in Georgia annually. Meeting
Georgia’s goals for fatality reduction in Georgia requires a significant investment in improving safety on the
county and city road system. As a result of House Bill 170, funds are being targeted from the FY 2017
supplemental budget for safety improvements on Off-System routes. The program focuses on low-cost safety
improvements that can be implemented within the existing rights of way of Off-System routes that are likely to
reduce the frequency and severity of crashes.

The Manual on Uniform Traffic Control Devices, or MUTCD, establishes uniformity and standards for traffic
signs on public roads. Recently adopted language in the MUTCD now requires all agencies to adopt a sign
maintenance program, which in turn will help agencies meet new minimum retro-reflectivity requirements for
the traffic signs these agencies have installed.
Beginning in May 2014 the County began its Formalized Sign-Retroreflectivity Compliance Program. Areas of
the County are separated into manageable sizes and all regulatory signs at least five years of age are replaced.
The County is currently working is its fifth area. That area is the project for this funding request.

The estimated cost of this sign replacement project is $144,000. The County must demonstrates at least a 30%
funding match. That match will come from in-kind services and the Traffic Engineering Sign Shop operating
budget. The DOT set a deadline for submitting our funding application to them no later than May 12, 2017 for
consideration from the 2017 LMIG Program, additional grant funding.
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FISCAL IMPACT:

30% Grant Match, approximately $43,000, Roads and Drainage Operating Budget 2017

RECOMMENDATION:
To approve the resolution and authorize the chief executive officer to execute all necessary documents.
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